Rationale for proposed changes in the rules regarding cheating

The severity of the present rules encourage instructors to deal with cheating incidents in the shadows.  As a result, students who feel they are not guilty of an infraction feel pressured to forego their legally permitted appeals (because to do so would risk a punishment more severe than what is being offered).  Instructors who catch a student cheating are often unaware that the same student has been caught cheating in the past, because prior incidents have not been reported to the Registrar.  The high stakes created by the severe penalties also encourage legal confrontation.  

In the proposed new rules, an instructor may impose a penalty for a first offense that is less severe than a permanent E in the course.  Many offenses result from a momentary lapse of judgment or (especially in the case of newly arrived foreign students) a misunderstanding of academic standards, not a deep flaw in the student’s character.  These offenses should be punished, but the penalty should be commensurate with the offense.  Because, in the new rules, a penalty for a first offense is relatively minor and is redeemable (by retaking the course, at worst), an appeal of an instructor’s judgment on an appropriate punishment is not permitted.  This provision also safeguards the instructor’s autonomy and avoids wasting instructor’s and others’ time over such minor issues as whether the penalty should be a lowering by one grade level or two.  At the same time, the student is safeguarded from an overzealous instructor by the fact that the instructor’s options are limited to a removable E.  If the instructor thinks an offense is particularly egregious, the instructor can forward the case to a Dean to consider a more severe punishment such as a permanent E or suspension, dismissal, or expulsion.  In most cases, though, the incident will remain at the instructor’s level.  The fact that a penalty imposed by an instructor is redeemable should lower the stakes involved in cheating incidents and remove much of the legal confrontation inherent in the current system.  

A second offense is more indicative of a flaw in a student’s character, so second offenses require more severe penalties.  As in the old system, these penalties are imposed by the Dean, not the instructor.  To ensure that second offenses are treated as such, instructors are required to report all academic offenses to the Registrar.  

Students may appeal their guilt or innocence before a penalty is imposed (and, of course, before the offense is reported to the Registrar).  It is important to separate the question of innocence from the question of the appropriate punishment.  Among penalties, only a permanent E or a more severe penalty may be appealed.  

The faculty of some colleges, especially those that consist largely of professional programs, may wish to treat all cheating incidents as egregious.  An opt-out procedure is provided whereby the faculty of a college may choose to require even a first offense to be forwarded to the Dean for punishment with a severe penalty.  

